

Oifig Cheannasaí na nEastát Sir Patrick Duns, Sráid na Canálach Móire Íochtarach BÁC 2 Teil: 057-9359964

> Office of Head of Estates Sir Patrick Duns, Lower Grand Canal St., Dublin 2 Tel: 057-9359964

Mr. John McGuinness TD, Dail Eireann, Leinster House, Kildare Street Dublin 2

1st May 2019

PQ 17227/19 ** To ask the Minister for Health the date on which an application was made for funding for an MRI scanner for St. Luke's Hospital, Kilkenny - John McGuinness

Dear Deputy McGuinnesss,

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Question which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.

A submission for the above project was received by the National Capital & Property Steering Committee (NC&PSC) in February 2016. The design team are currently developing the pre-tender cost report for this project. Progression of the project is subject to the availability of capital funding. The HSE Capital Plan for 2019 is currently being finalised and will be submitted to the Minister for Health for consideration and approval.

Yours sincerely,

Jim Curran Head of Estates

